Supervisor's Report
March 16, 2021

1- Financial Report

-Details of all income and expense transactions have been filed with the town clerk.
-Account balances as of March 16, 2021 for the general fund, highway fund, capital
improvement fund, and street light fund have been filed with the town clerk.

-The town of Russell will be receiving $200,000 from the last stimulus bill the federal govt
passed. | would like to split it between the general acct and the highway acct. It cannot be
used to lower taxes or for pension plans. There are other stipulations on how it can be
spent until [ read more on it and talk with our attorney | am going to leave it in the general
acct. we should know more next meeting and we can discuss what to do with it.

-The pee-wees would like to use the ball fields this year, and | was wondering what the
board thought. | think it will be ok, the vaccine is supposed to be available for everyone
around May. As long as everyone follows the CDC guidelines | think we can open up the
fields, and the community room. What does the board think?

-March 17 the vaccine is available to our highway workers. | would like Larry to let them
know if they want it they can call the dept. of health or get on line and sign up. It seems to
be working the numbers in the county have ben dropping as the vaccinated numbers climb.
It has ben a long year for everyone, and | hope we are headed in the right direction to get
everybody back to a normal life.

Timothy White
Town Supervisor



